CAP Workshop, WMO Geneva, April 6/7 2011

The Workshop was hosted by WMO, in cooperation with OASIS and ITU.

Carol Cosgrove-Sacks, Senior Advisor on International Standards Policy, OASIS, welcomed participants on behalf of the Executive Director and Board of OASIS:

In its role as one of the foremost global standards consortia for ICT, driving open standards for the information society, OASIS is proud to have developed the CAP standard through the Emergency Management Technical Committee.

OASIS provides an open, predictable and transparent process for standards development. CAP is a document format and was developed by the TC as an OASIS standard, adopted by a vote of the general membership in September 2005.

OASIS as an organization is: Open-All Committee work is documented in publicly archived mail lists. All specifications are offered for public review prior to becoming OASIS Standards.Inclusive-All are welcome to join. A wide range of membership options and dues enable the broadest participation possible, and International- Committees choose the language in which they wish to collaborate. Most work is advanced via email and teleconferences.

OASIS membership is highly diverse, encompassing technologists, marketing executives, business managers, public servants, industry analysts, consultants, academics and others. We believe our organization is effective because our streamlined process enables efficient collaboration that produces meaningful results.

The CAP, as many of you are aware, is a simple but general format for exchanging all-hazard emergency alerts and public warnings over all kinds of networks.  CAP allows a consistent warning message to be disseminated simultaneously over many different warning systems, thus increasing warning effectiveness while simplifying the warning task.  CAP also facilitates the detection of emerging patterns in local warnings of various kinds, such as might indicate an undetected hazard or hostile act.  And CAP provides a template for effective warning messages based on best practices identified in academic research and real-world experience. 

Other speakers will provide much more detail about how the CAP works and the wide variety of implementations. From the OASIS perspective, we are delighted to have close cooperation with WMO and with ITU, the latter having adopted the CAP as its Recommendation, Reference X1303, in 2006

It is excellent that you have agreed to exchange views on how you are implementing CAP, the lessons learned regarding registration authorities and governance structures, and hopefully you will make suggestions for future evolutions to ensure the sustainability of the standard and its continued relevance.

OASIS would like to acknowledge the contribution of Elysa Jones, Chair of the Emergency Management Technical Committee, who has inspired so many to devote their efforts to the CAP and furthering data exchange standards for emergencies – the EDXL suite of standards.  

It is also appropriate on behalf of OASIS to extend sincere thanks to Eliot Christian for his commitment to developing the CAP, both in his former role as a US federal official and for the last few years as a Senior Scientific Officer in WMO. He has made a major contribution to CAP adoption and implementation throughout the world.

Finally, permit me to thank the senior management of WMO for hosting this significant workshop and also to acknowledge the excellent collaboration that OASIS is privileged to enjoy with both WMO and ITU regarding the CAP.

Thanks to all the distinguished participants for being here today and I wish you a fruitful discussion.

For further information, please see www.oasis-open.org

